
In the last three years, GCSAA has 
embarked on a journey to develop a 
system that would elevate the profes-
sional qualifications and recognition of 
our members, through a project called the 
Professional Development Initiative. You 
may have attended a chapter presentation 
to learn about it. Or you may have seen 
the Talking It Over discussion forum on 
the GCSAA Web Site. Or maybe you 
have just heard about it from your mem-
bers. Or maybe, just maybe, you are just 
now hearing about it. So what is it all 
about? 

Discussion on the Professional Devel-
opment Initiative began in 1996 and has 
continued to this day. It was a member-
driven initiative, one designed to estab-
lish credentials for members so that the 
golf course superintendent can be appro-
priately recognized as a key contributor 
to the golf course. Shortly after the 
delegates meeting when it was first intro-
duced, then-President Paul McGinnis, 
CGCS, appointed the Membership Stan-
dards Resource Group (MSRG). 

The group developed a mission state-
ment that discussed the need to improve 
the knowledge, skills and abilities of the 
professional superintendent that will con-
tribute toward improved playing condi-
tions and the enjoyment of the game of 
golf. The MSRG believed that increased 
salaries will measure success, as will 
enhanced job security, improved job op-
portunities and intensified recognition by 
employers. They then began to outline 
the process for achieving these goals. 

Four research projects were conducted 
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to provide the MSRG needed informa-
tion. These included: 1) a job analysis to 
determine the responsibilities of a golf 
course superintendent; 2) an employer 
study to determine their attitudes about 
superintendents; 3) a study to determine 
what our members thought of GCSAA's 
education; 4) a review of GCSAA's 
educational programs by curriculum ex-
perts. 

Many of the conclusions drawn from 
these research projects validated preexist-
ing assumptions. For example, golf 
course superintendents need a broad 
range of skills and knowledge to perform 
their jobs successfully. Employers often 
don't understand what superintendents 
do. And finally, although GCSAA mem-
bers like the current education program, 
research proved it will be inadequate in 
meeting future needs. 

In designing the PDI, the MSRG used 
the results of the research. They identi-
fied what the employers of golf course 
superintendents need, want and value 
from the golf course superintendent. 
Then, they began the arduous task of 
detailing the knowledge, skills, and at-
tributes required of superintendents to 
satisfy employers' needs. The MSRG 
knew that education provides the means 
for superintendents to fill any gaps be-
tween those competencies that superin-
tendents have and those that they need. 
So GCSAA began to develop a state-
of-the-art curriculum that provides the 
golf course superintendent the tools 
needed to meet the challenges they face 
in managing the agronomic conditions of 
the golf course, the staff and the budget. 

Furthermore, the MSRG recommended 
that GCSAA be positioned to recognize 
the accomplishments of the professional 
superintendent with a competency-based 
classification system. 

The MSRG also began to develop 
recommendations to restructure the clas-
sification system. Their recommenda-
tions are intended to provide the market-
place with a benchmark of what it takes 
to be a superintendent by more closely 
aligning the membership requirements to 
marketplace requirements. 

The MSRG recognized that classifica-
tion is a personal issue and they began 
with a set of assumptions before develop-
ing their recommendations. For example, 
they wanted GCSAA to remain an inclu-
sive organization; in other words, every-
one who wanted to be a member should 
have that right. However, they wanted to 
be able to have the classification system 
"mean something." The model they are 
proposing is only their recommendations. 
They are seeking member input and will 
be accepting member input through May 
before making their final recommenda-
tions at their June meeting. 

Currently, they propose the following 
for Class A membership: 

• A member must hold the job re-
sponsibility of a superintendent; 

• A member must take a self-
assessment based on the competen-
cies being identified; 

• A member must pass a valida-
tion of the self-assessment (to be de-
termined); 

• A member must have a bach-
elor's degree or have completed a 
two-year turf program (with a mini-
mum number of hours) from a na-
tionally accredited college or univer-
sity; and, 

• A member must possess a cur-
rent pesticide license. 

In addition, Class A members would 
be assessed ongoing requirements which 
are yet to be determined. The MSRG 
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recommended that these requirements be 
fulfilled through an administrative re-
newal cycle of every three years and that 
it contain a blend of continuing education 
and professional education. They also 
recommended that Certification be re-
structured to align more closely with the 
Class A membership requirements, but at 
a higher competency level. 

The MSRG realized that many superin-
tendents have been in the business for 
many years and have been contributing 
members of GCSAA. As a result, they 
recommended that all current Class A 
members be moved into the new Class A 
categories and be responsible for only the 
ongoing requirements. They made the 
same recommendation for all currently 
certified members. Finally, they recom-
mended that all current Class B members 
transition into the Class B category but be 
allowed to apply for Class A membership 
by only passing the validation of the 
competency assessment and experience. 
Then as Class A members, they too 
would be responsible for ongoing re-
quirements. 

So what happens next? The MSRG 
will continue to make presentations 
throughout the country through May. 
They will be collecting information from 
these presentations as well as from indi-
viduals on the Web. Then in June they 
will meet to make their final recommen-
dations. These recommendations will be 
distributed to all members early in Au-
gust, prior to the Chapter Delegates meet-
ing in September, and more than six 
months before any bylaws vote is sched-
uled in February of 200 1. If adopted, the 
requirements would go into effect the 
following year, July 2002. 

There are many unanswered questions 
that relate to the PDI, but the MSRG is 
working to keep members well informed 
about this proposal, through constant 
communication in Newsline and with 
chapters. If you have questions or com-
ments, please feel free to send them by 
e-mail to pdi@gcsaa.org or by regular 
postal mail to PDI, 1421 Research Park 
Drive, Lawrence, Kansas 66049. 
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This BOD is going to be very active and we need your help. This Association is only as 
good as it's members 'and we challenge you to follow our example as we attempt to 
lead. Give us your input and your support throughout the year. This is your association. 
Let's all reach out to a neighbor who has become inactive or is not a member yet and 
invite them into our association. There is a lot to be gained by being an active member 
of this association, but you can only find that out for yourself. Again, I want to thank 
you for the opportunity to serve this great association and I promise that with your help 
we will "be the best that we can be." 

TORO 
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